SCHEDULE B - Biographical Information



Stephen Rath Memorial Athletic Training Scholarship for students in the Professional Athletic Training Program College of Natural and Health Sciences University of Northern Colorado

Stephen Rath attended the University of Northern Colorado and obtained his master's degree in Physical Education in 1981. Steve put his education to work as an athletic trainer and aided in the rehabilitation of orthopedic injuries for Denver Broncos Sports Medicine. Throughout his career, Steve traveled with the Denver Broncos as the game day trainer and even attended three Super Bowls!

Steve was celebrated in 2007 as the Nugget's High School Trainer of the Year for his work in local high schools as an athletic trainer. He relished his career as an athletic trainer and saw it not only as an opportunity to help athletes reach their potential, but also enjoyed working alongside friends and other athletic trainers.

Stephen Rath passed away on June 19, 2020. To celebrate and honor Stephen's life; his wife, Sonya and children, Michal. Andrew and Jordan wished to establish the Stephen Rath Memorial Athletic Training Scholarship at the University of Northern Colorado. This generous scholarship was established to support a UNC student in the Professional Athletic Training Program, with preference given to a student interested in pursuing a career in high school athletic training.